MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Jan. 2, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Andrea Berardi, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:09 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the Dec. 5, 2017 meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
Andrea reported on the following:

· She spoke with Sel. Joe Pacheco regarding the proposed dog park and walking trails.  Ideally the facility would be comprised of a fenced-in off-leash play area in addition to walking trails.  She will explore filing a grant application by its Feb. 1 deadline.  Other aspects being considered are the use of town land off Titicut Road and the possibility of using town labor to clear it.  Chris opined that it would seem that the largest expense would be the fencing.  

· There are leaks in the roofs of both the Gymkhana building and the gazebo.  She will seek repair quotes.  
· Anytime Plumbing has quoted $2,500 to replace the heating system’s oil tank and the work could possibly be done tomorrow. 
The following field-use requests were acted on:

1. Local resident Tracy Brokmeier submitted a request for a diabetes wiffle ball tournament fundraiser for the nonprofit “Type One Positive,” to be held from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. on April 21 at  Merrill baseball fields 1 and 2.  Andrea noted that the date is a week prior to RYBSA’s opening day.  Following his initial motion, Chris asked that Andrea research past fees charged to 501c3 nonprofit organizations and amended his motion such that the fee would be contingent upon a review of past records, to be voted upon at the February Commission meeting.
2. RYBSA submitted its seasonal request for the Merrill baseball fields 1 – 7, as well as the McKenney and the Burke Babe Ruth fields, seven days a week from 7 a.m. to 11 p.m. beginning March 1, 2018 to Sept. 1, 2018.  Chris made a motion to approve the request for the spring months, with approval for the summer months contingent upon availability.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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